
 
T-Craft Flyer January 2003 

 
Dear Members – The general membership meeting this month will be Tuesday January 28, 2003 at the Nampa 
airport terminal building starting at 7 PM.  Use the West side entrance. The next regular Board meeting will be 
February 11, 2003, 7 PM at the hangar. 
 
Program for the meeting will be introductions and membership vote of new member, presentation of annual reports 
and elections of Officers and Board members.  This is an important meeting for you to hear the current operations 
and financial status of the club and to vote on the leadership for another year.  Mike Chappell will be handing out 
next quarter’s flying cards.  Scott Watson will be handing out the statements for January and collecting your 
payments. 
 
Elections: Annual elections will be held, conducted by the nominating committee, Allen Renshaw  Chairperson 
(344-2426).  We will be voting on 
 President               ------------------------- 1 year term 
              V. President           ------------------------- 1 year term 
              Treasurer               ------------------------- 1 year term (to complete  2 year term) 
 Facilities Director ------------------------- 1 year term (to complete 4 year term) 
 Membership/programs/safety Director - 2 year term (to complete 4 year term) 
 Billings Director   -------------------------  4 year term 
 
A/C STATUS – 375 –  new radio installed, old radio sent out for bench check and possible repairs, new landing 
light, brushes in alternator replaced.                                                                                                                                          
686 – schedule for annual and engine replacement Jan. 27 until Feb. 14. 
64L - Cleaned and checked gap on lower fouled plugs.   
91X – Sun visors on order.  . 
29Q – scheduled for annual Feb. 9 until 14th.   
0YD – scheduled for annual Feb. 24 until March 3 
 
We have a power tow for sale – call Gordon Hall 323-8136 for details. 
 
MEMBERSHIP CAP – Mike Chappell will be maintaining a waiting list for new members.  Contact Mike at 
mchapp1010@aol.com and give him your name and phone number and the date you talked to your prospect, their 
name and phone number. Refer your prospect to www.t-craft.org website for information about the club. 
 
Paying Your Bill:   Please refer to Article IV A, B, C of our Constitution and By Laws.  

A. says pay your bill by the 10th . 
B. says if you don’t pay 30 days after the 10th you will be suspended.    
C. says if you go 3 months without paying you will be requested to contact the Board, you will be 

terminated from the Club with no refund for failure to do so. 
       At this point the account will go in for collection. 

Please be advised that if your account goes past the 30 day period, 1.5% late charge will be added to your account 
and if your write a check with “insufficient funds” a $20.00 service change will be added to your account.  In 
addition to this,  The Board passed a motion “To put on the statement and give the Director of Accounts authority to 
collect a $10.00 late fee for not paying your invoice by the 20th of the month after the billing date and to add as #25 
to the Policy Manual.” 
 
Our concrete project is on hold for now except for prep work.  Proceeding with the project will need to be addressed 
by the general membership. 
 
At last count 15 members have failed to return the insurance letter regarding alcohol and drug abuse so you have 
been suspended from Schedule Master. Call President Fulcher to take care of this requirement.  378-0847.   
 
 
We need you at the meeting, 
Daryl Linde, Secretary, T-Craft Aero Club 


